
Glenwood Band Parents 

November 8, 2021 

 

Board Members Present: President – Kara Clark, Vice President – Rich Mayhew, Treasurer – Becca 
Griffin, Secretary – Diane Mayhew 

Band Directors:  Dave Clark absent, Dan Schoening absent 

Student Representative: Keaton Mayhew 

Call to Order:  7:01 PM 

• Secretary’s Minutes: 
Motion: Rich 
Second: Kara 
Approved 
 

• Treasurer’s Report 
o 4 schools have not paid:  Clarinda, Harlan, LC and Treynor for Fieldfest.  All were   

present.  Not sure if they paid school directly or not.  If money went to band account, it 
is fine.  Mr. Clark to follow up.  This is follow up from previous meeting.  No corn money 
from Optimist – Color Guard sold corn.  Last check is from August 2020.  

Motion: Rich 
Second: Kara 
Approved 
 

• Concession Stand $405 for KMA volleyball.  Mayhew’s were only present. Middle school game 
on Thursday and have Volleybros.  Game is at 6:30. December 18 can open stand, but have 
family obligation.  Will be back to clean up.  School out is December 17.  January have Jan 7 and 
Jan 14 are double headers.  Mr. Bissen will assist with starting items.   Still need volunteers.  
When Mr. Clark sends out link via email, get additional help.  Supplies are hit and miss, 
dependent on availability.  State made $50 more than Loess Hills, over $4000 each.  Haven’t 
gotten reimbursement from Loess Hills (gate admission).  Custodian fees need to come out of 
reimbursement.  Mr. Clark to follow up.   Have paid Booster Club for pop.   
 

• Old Business 
o Uniforms for SWIMBA clean between marching band and trip.  Band parents have paid 

for in past.  Will pay for this year.  This was confirmed by previous minutes and Band 
President.  Need to confirm have correct uniforms pulled.  Honor Guard individuals do 
not need to have cleaned, as have not been worn. 

o Annual cleanings are done after winter break – that requires the purchase orders.   
o New racks have not arrived yet, still en-route.  
o New cape for Drum Major, as current is worn.  Discussion of providing Drum Major with 

cape.   



 
• New Business 

o Concert band clothes arrived today.  Clothes have been paid.  To be delivered this week 
as need to be hemmed.   Discussion of having parents present during 
measurements/fitting next year during camp. 

o Uniforms – SWIHB kids done for need in January.  Will have to look at individual kids 
who are traveling and whether need to be cleaned for January. 

o No meeting planned for December.   
o Usually do red ribbons/bow ties for Christmas concert.   Holiday concert needs for 

December.   
o December 13th concert; after that start organizing items (uniforms, instruments) for 

taking to Atlantic for travel for SWIHMB.  No flip folders, not hats (wear baseball caps).  
One backpack or carry-on allowed.  NOT checking bags.   Shoes, white caps, socks, white 
honor band shirt go in garment bags.  

o Banners (school logo) go around drum major stands was noticed at various 
competitions, is this a possibility for our kids.  Cost approx. $1500 each, availability for 
our stands?  Will look into – would need to possibly upgrade stand.  Could possibly see if 
Joe Designer can do.  
 

• Band Directors 
o Mr. Clark 

 All State had 4 individuals make.  One additional student made call back. 
 SWIHB have 56 individuals trying out – December 11.  If do not make 

automatically in Iowa Western Community Honorband Festival.  SWIBHA is 3rd 
Monday in January 

 Wall of Fame – for Division I ratings, trophies, All State plaques.  Want it be a 
motivation for kids.  Put on screen (announcement board) versus on white 
board.   

 SWIHMB – review of procedures.  Everything needs to be labeled with their 
name/school – easily identifiable as.  Will take day during class to move 
everything to bay and make sure everything is present.   

 Winter concert – review. 
 Concert attire – stitch tape.  Dresses are ankle length.  
 Pep band schedule are required. Rich to send link to Mr. Clark for Sign Up 

Genius.  Drummers and Color Guard are required to work concession stand as 
they all cannot play during pep band, and lots of money goes towards 
instruments, equipment. 

 Nashville final list is in place.  If highlighted means items are missing.  
Chaperones go to board members first.  Need 4 female chaperones.  April 13-
18th.   

o Mr. Schoening 
 All instruments in except Jazz Saxaphones.   
 Middle School Honor Band was last week, concert is this weekend.  (11) 7th and 

(6) 8th graders.   Great experience.   Playing is better with live auditions. 



 Jazz bands are up and running.  Both groups sound great. 
 Middle school starts tomorrow.  
 Holiday concert is 6, 7 and 8th grades.  Concert is December 9th. 
 Some 6th graders might be interested in jazz band – intro to jazz at later date.  
 No competitions for Jazz until February – Morningside may be first competition.   
 Adventureland is in May for 7th and 8th grades.  

 
• Student Representative 

Thank you to Band Parents for assistance with fund raising during the summer to help us with 
costs of upcoming trips. Thank you for providing us with all the items that allow us to have such 
a nice Concert and Jazz Band. Thank you for the time you plan on giving for the upcoming 
concession stand dates. Thank you to parents, and Mr. Clark and Mr. Schoening for all the 
personal time you give us. 

 

Regular Meeting 1/5/2022 – *****Note change of date due to scheduling needs***** 

 

Kara Clark Adjourned Meeting:  8:17 PM 

 


